
September 3, 2003 
 
 
Honorable Mayor and Members of     Regular Meeting of 
the Hermosa Beach City Council     September 9, 2003 
 

APPOINTMENT TO SOUTH BAY WORKFORCE INVESTMENT 
BOARD – JOE TERRY OF PENNY RX OF CANADA 

 
Recommendation: 
 
That the City Council appoint Joe Terry of Penny RX of Canada as a representative of the 
Hermosa Beach private sector business group to the South Bay Workforce Investment 
Board. 
 
Background: 
 
The South Bay Workforce Investment Board is made of representatives from 
participating cities, including Hermosa Beach.  As a federal program that assists in 
providing training and jobs for area residents, its board members are nominated by the 
Chamber of Commerce and appointed by the City Council.  It will be effective upon your 
action.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Stephen R. Burrell 
City Manager 


